SPWG Report to ROS

February 10th, 2004

SPWG last met November 17th and 18th, 2003.

SPWG members are reviewing the zone 3 relay setting philosophy at their company.

Changes to sections 1.5 and 2.5.2.3 of the Operating Guides, proposed by DWG, were forwarded to SPWG members for comments.

An ad hoc group comprised of members representing the SPWG and the OGRTF of the OWG will be formed to review proposed changes to the automatic underfrequency firm load shed requirements in section 2.9.1. Mark Chronister has volunteered to represent the SPWG on this group.

SPWG continues to develop collection of the underfrequency firm load shed relay information. 

Future year short circuit cases for 2003 (04 – 07) were posted January 20th, 2004.

All SPWG member companies have submitted current year (2004) short circuit data.

SPWG members have agreed that the present work environment better supports compilation of the future short circuit databases starting in April rather than late summer. Modification of the SPWG Procedures will be required to reflect the different schedule and should be ready for ROS consideration after the February SPWG meeting.

Another NERC Region, NPCC, has developed additional expectations of a system protection maintenance plan. SPWG will discuss this item at the February meeting.

Next SPWG meeting is scheduled for February 26th and 27th.

Jack Dahnke

SPWG Chair

